
From: Smith, Austin <AustinSmith@gov.sc.gov>
To: Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov
CC: Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov

Glaccum, DavidDavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov
Taylor, RicheleRicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov
Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
Symmes, BrianBrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/26/2016 4:06:35 PM
Subject: Re: REAL ID

I'm good

On Oct 26, 2016, at 4:06 PM, Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


Good by me.
 
From: Godfrey, Rob 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 26, 2016 3:31 PM
 
To: Patel, Swati; Smith, Austin; Glaccum, David; Taylor, Richele
 
Cc: Adams, Chaney; Symmes, Brian
 
Subject: RE: REAL ID
 
We are shipping this out in the next few minutes. Is everyone OK with it?
 
Rob Godfrey
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Desk: (803) 734-2028 | Mobile: (803) 429-6068
 
From: Godfrey, Rob 
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2016 4:01 PM
 
To: Patel, Swati; Smith, Austin; Glaccum, David; Taylor, Richele
 
Cc: Adams, Chaney; Symmes, Brian
 
Subject: REAL ID
 
Post and Courier is doing a weekender on Real ID. Wanted everyone to see the quote we’re going to 
provide them. Let us know of any concerns:
 
"South Carolina law, passed in 2007, prohibits our state from complying with Real ID, and the 
governor's office will continue to follow that law.  State officials, however, will meet with the 
Department of Homeland Security to discuss the security of South Carolina driver's licenses 
and identification cards in order to make sure our citizens are not inconvenienced by any 
federal mandate."
 
Rob Godfrey
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Desk: (803) 734-2028 | Mobile: (803) 429-6068
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